Susquehanna Area Regional Airport Authority

Executive Committee

May 20, 2022 
Minutes

A meeting of the Executive Committee of the Susquehanna Area Regional Airport Authority (SARAA or the Authority) was called to order by Mr. Helsel on Friday, May 20, 2022 at 8:25 a.m.  Members of the committee present were:


  James Helsel

  Stephen Libhart
  Carolyn Van Newkirk
Other members of the Board present:  Brian Enterline

   
Also attending were:  Timothy Edwards (Executive Director), Marshall Stevens (Deputy Executive Director), Michael Moskal (Deputy Director, Finance & Administration,), Scott Miller (Deputy Director, Marketing, PR and Advertising), Kevin Bryner (Deputy Director, Information Technology), Belinda Svirbely (Deputy Director, Security, Operations & Public Safety), Lou Pirozzi (Deputy Director, Engineering & Planning), Mick Burkett (Deputy Director, Human Resources), and Camille Springer (Executive Assistant).
Public Comments:  None.
Minutes:  The minutes of the April 22, 2022 Executive Committee were deemed approved.

Financials & Dashboard (April 2022): 
Mr. Moskal reported that comparative statistics will be from the 2022 budget. Total YTD Revenue of $8.3 million was above budget by $280,000, or 3.5% above budget.  Airline Revenue is under budget by $23,000 or 0.7% below budget YTD.  Parking Revenue is over budget by $478,000 or 25.5% YTD and are 76% of 2019 YTD revenues.  Rental Car Revenues are $161,000, or 11.0% under budget YTD.  Credit memo’s offset revenue by $136,000 to be drawn against CRRSA.  Total cash receipts are below budget by $25,000, or 2%.  Concession revenue is under budget by $79,000 or 53.7% YTD.  Credit memo’s offset revenue by $152,000 to be drawn against concession relief.  Total cash receipts are over budget $73,000.  Overall expenses are $278,000, or 4.4% under budget YTD.  Personnel expenses are on budget.  Parking expenses are $170,000, or 31.5% under budget.  When combined with revenue variance, total parking operations are $648,000 over budget.  Utilities net of MS4 accrual @ $115,000 YTD is actually $282,000 over budget.  Net Operating Revenue is $2.2 million YTD, which is over budget by $558,000 or 33%.  Non-Operating Revenue and expenses total ($4.5 million) resulting in a net variance to budget of ($2.2 million).  Capital spending net of grants has $2.8 million pending grant draws (not drawn due to timing). The Debt Coverage Ratio of 1.4 on a 1.25 requirement includes CRRSA and ARPA non-operating concession relief revenues.  On the Sales and Revenue Summary, YTD enplanements are 77% above YTD 2021 enplanements.   Food/Gift sales are 99.98% over YTD 2021 sales and 91% of 2019 YTD sales.  Hotel sales are 123% over YTD 2021 sales and 118% of 2019 sales.  The Rental Car Sales are 60% above YTD 2021 sales and 114% of 2019 sales.  The April CPE was $11.58.  On the Accounts Receivable summary, credit balances represent multiple overpayments by United Airlines for common use rents as well as concessionaire payments which were offset by CRRSA/ARPA concession relief. 
General Salary Adjustment:
Mr. Edwards reported that this is to grant a general salary adjustment of four percent effective May 30, 2022.  The increase will apply to all SARAA employees excluding those covered by a collective bargaining agreement and members of senior staff.  This will result in an estimated additional base salary expense of $106,800 for the remainder of 2022, or $163,341 annually.  This adjustment will be in addition to salary increases based on an employee’s annual performance evaluation.  A general salary adjustment is recommended for the following reasons:
· Employee Retention:  SARAA has experienced higher than normal turnover.  Exit interviews have revealed one of the primary reasons employees are leaving SARAA is due to higher wages elsewhere.  In order to retain qualified and trained staff, SARAA needs to provide competitive wages.  

· Inflation:  Monthly inflation for the first four months of 2022 has averaged 8.05%.  Inflation is a consistent reason exiting employees give when asked why they started looking for a new job.
Funding will be provided by SARAA’s general fund.

There were no objections to forwarding this item to the full Board for approval.  
Adjournment:  Mr. Helsel adjourned the meeting at 10:18 a.m.
Next Meeting:   Friday, June 24, 2022, 8:00 a.m., David C. McIntosh Boardroom, HIA

Respectfully submitted:

Timothy J. Edwards

Executive Director

Prepared by Camille Springer
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